
Summer – 2025 

 

Dear Faithful supporter, 

 

Jesus said to them, “But who do you say that I am?” And Simon Peter 

answered and said, “You are the Christ, the Son of the Living God. 

Let this truth burn deeply in our hearts, that Jesus is the Christ of Israel, and of 

us all. This is the truth that we proclaim, near and far, so that He might make His 

home in many more hearts.  

May we all do the work of an evangelist today as we stand upon this truth, that 

Christ is the Son of the Living God, and only through His shed blood can we be 

redeemed for all Eternity. May He empowers us to be His witnesses!    

We are so thankful for opportunities we have to share the gospel. It is also a joy 
to encourage others. So many around us are hurting. Some are just in need of a 
listening ear, some need words of encouragement or exhorting, all need prayer. 
What a joy to serve our precious Savior as we minister to others. We endeavor 
to do so as long as He gives us breath. 
 
In our last letter, we mentioned the work we needed to do at the church building 

to prevent flooding. Before starting the renovation, we discovered that the 

church property level is lower than the street. So, the renovations we had 

planned to do would not prevent the flooding that happens during rainy season. 

The problem is more serious than we had imagined. Praise the Lord we did not 

spend the Lord’s money in vain. Pray for windows in how to solve this situation.  

 

ALENCAR   NEWSLETTER - BRAZIL 

 



 

 

 

After plenteous rains comes the harvest time in Northeast 

Brazil. In the month of June and July the people like to 

celebrate this time with typical foods, especially from 

harvested corn. On Saturday, July 12th our congregation 

gathered to celebrate this harvest time with a special meal 

with corn dishes, cakes, and puddings. It was a blessing to 

also have a devotional from Ezequiel 37 about the hope 

we have in our powerful God of the impossible who brings 

life and unity to His people. We covet your prayers for 

revival and growth in these challenging days. Pray with us 

as we seek to reach couples who will be committed to 

serve and reach others for God’s Kingdom. 

How I praise the Lord for what He is accomplishing through you, as you believe, 

intercede and support our ministry. 

We hope to get our digital prayer letter to you in a more timely manner.                      

Thank you for your patience. 

Blessing be upon each of you as you serve our precious Savior! 

In Christ and for Christ,  

Paulo and Janis Alencar 


